
 

Watervliet City School District to launch new program to enhance bus safety 

  

Our school district has partnered with BusPatrol and the City of Watervliet to launch a new school bus stop-arm 

photo enforcement program aimed at reducing the number of drivers who illegally pass stopped school buses. This 

proactive effort will help combat reckless driving around school buses and protect students who ride buses to and 

from school. 

 

Every bus in the district’s fleet, including contracted buses, will be equipped with the most advanced bus stop-arm 

cameras in the country. This technology utilizes artificial intelligence to detect cars that illegally pass stopped school 

buses. 

 

30-day warning period begins on May 20, 2024 

 

For the first 30 days — from May 20 through June 19 — only warning violations with no monetary penalty will 

be mailed to vehicle owners whose cars are observed illegally passing a stopped school bus. Live ticketing will 

begin on June 20, 2024 for violations. 

 

State law requires that motorists stop at least 20 feet away from a stopped school bus with its red lights flashing and 

stop-arm deployed. 

 

As per New York State, the penalty for breaking the law as captured by the school bus stop-arm camera is assigned 

to the vehicle owner, and it comes with a minimum civil penalty of $250. Driver’s license points or insurance rates 

cannot be affected through the stop-arm camera civil enforcement. 

 

Each year, thousands of children are put at risk due to reckless and illegal driver behavior around school buses, 

which can have fatal and tragic consequences. According to the Governor’s Traffic Safety Committee, school buses 

are illegally passed 50,000 times each day in New York State. 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2femail-link.parentsquare.com%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3du001.STUnuiPTnCCSzXnx-2BjMisNkz3oHfaBlK15WlKcGGZIo-3DdOq-_8jpCmPtKmMTZQK97BmhdgaiQOC-2FHetQf2la2YpQz5gA4tAdyyWoaVrENbUDt4tSnwBm8H46un8ctGc-2B1ffAT9LN01A569L-2Bak9XH1hBvqFMN01pjTaPu9vOGTUDwq6OLt-2FXzn1VmDOt6O-2BfCch2iSEiADCiHT-2B4VrGuhhrwGYBPPdK7b-2Bc0v4tZlfkFskYz8JZm4HHdCGRQfMMHKwWDKRTitNHk3TMOOh3-2FifXmjbdJgqfkpBTeBpEVv40nnjK62EapAwQNz4J3F-2B8fB0WgIMA-3D-3D&c=E,1,FxZh_L8L-xIKvtvYIKvCvQ78bVBjrJOlHNih8TPQB69B0D3wWB17I7jKLxa9azJV4eaUjsXGTAzksVShQ4zbqqfRVbgrh-75qSu7tt_5ReU,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2femail-link.parentsquare.com%2fls%2fclick%3fupn%3du001.w-2Fv-2FxuFWAzcH-2BzcLTPJcqy5Xqu-2Bx8dwJ5ic-2FCp7Sm6w-3DB1od_8jpCmPtKmMTZQK97BmhdgaiQOC-2FHetQf2la2YpQz5gA4tAdyyWoaVrENbUDt4tSnwBm8H46un8ctGc-2B1ffAT9LN01A569L-2Bak9XH1hBvqFMN01pjTaPu9vOGTUDwq6OLiZAdpl5HomnENacm3IkAHp97v1P5h5N63OYxLFihuKOwXzrDtS3Gdl2fTNmg8K6ZQQMOxnou5eDCoqr05-2FgkfppRJSFP1zUoWx03MlPnDXnf3uC-2BKlvERWPsXdL8-2FFPwnG0eVizUQCjVh5t8U7MJTQ-3D-3D&c=E,1,wd45et7pnBzG_wRfGYrrHQHNZ2G21bWDSeTyhk-TTiDC1aTTXNG0mPrrkEy--4d9WNratokdWiKI3GKryLHjt_i-gBHl5fh1tlXFYkAa&typo=1

